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MINUTES OF THE SENATE WAYS AND MEANS.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Dave Kerr at 11:00 a.m. on March 17, 1999 in Room
123S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:

Committee staff present: Alan Conroy, Legislative Research Department
Debra Hollon, Legislative Research Department
Rae Anne Davis, Legislative Research Department
Norman Furse, Revisor of Statutes
Michael Corrigan, Revisor of Statutes
Judy Bromich, Administrative Assistant
Ann Deitcher, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:
Others attending: ~  See attached list.

HB 2142 Vehicle registration service fees; increasing

Paul West of Legislative Research explained HB 2142 to the Committee.

Chairman Kerr told the Committee that HB 2142 which deals with the funding for counties to do some of
their vehicle registration work, went through the Senate Transportation Committee in this form and also
the House Transportation Committee. But he said that even though these rates have not been changed
since 1990, these amounts represent much more than he thought were inflationary adjustments. He said
the same registration fee is likely to be one of the key sources of new revenue for a state transportation
plan. Almost every current plan being looked at that he knows of is, in varying degrees, using this source
of money for the highway plan. The Chairman said there seemed to be some limitations on what they
could do in this regard so he asked that the people who wished to speak on it do so but what he was going
to propose was that they do provide the inflationary adjustment which is $3.00 up from $2.75.

A letter from Larry Tucker, President of the Kansas County Treasurer’s Association, in support of HB
2142 and the $3.00 rate, was passed out. (Attach. 1).

The Chairman reminded the Committee that earlier this session they had heard SB 209 and SB 210. He
said he took full responsibility for having held these two bills that did away with the sunset on this CAMA
fund, which is $1 and the sunset on Highway Patrol motor vehicle program. These two bills expire on
June 30, 1999, and they need to be renewed. His reason for holding them this long was to try to get the
Highway Patrol to make a contribution to the State General Fund out of their car deals and he wanted
them to go back and calculate to see how much extra money they had. The Patrol voluntarily had advised
him that they could give $1.2 million to the SGF, a one-time contribution.

Chairman Kerr said that since the hour was getting a little late to get these two bills out, they need to put
SB 209 and SB 210 into HB 2142. He said that was his proposal.

Fileen King, Past President of the Kansas County Treasurers’ Association, spoke as a proponent for HB
2142. (Attach. 2). She said that before they presented their testimony they were aware there was going to
be a transportation plan so they met with the Governor’s office to make sure that anything they were
proposing wasn’t in conflict with the Governor’s proposal for transportation.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to the
individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections



The Chairman told the Committee that they did have a fiscal note on HB 2142. It would increase revenue
for counties by approximately $3.6 million in calendar years 2000 and 2001; $5.1 million in calendar
years 2002 and 2003; and $6.5 million in calendar year 2004 and beyond.

Judy Moler, Legislative Services Director for the Kansas Association of Counties passed out testimony
in support of HB 2142. (Attach. 3).

Testimony supporting HB 2142 was handed out by Dana Fenton, Intergovernmental Relations
Coordinator for Johnson County. (Attach. 4).

Chairman Kerr told the Committee that what they should do now was renew the §1 for VIPS/CAMA,
SB 209 and renew the title fee for the Highway Patrol of $2.50. From this source they will make a $1.2
million contribution to the State General Fund in FY 2000. He said he felt both VIPS/CAMA and the
Highway Patrol Vehicle Fund should have a sunset in 2-3 years.

In regard to HB 2142, the vehicle bill, the Chairman suggested that they provide an inflationary
adjustment which would take it beginning in calendar year 2000 and beyond to $3.00. This is calculated
at 3% a year, compounded for ten years on the current $2.25 which took effect in 1990.

Senator Morris said the Subcommittee the Highway Patrol had suggested the sunset at 5 years instead of 3
years. The Highway Patrol is changing their car program to try to buy cars so they can start with the
model year.

In answer to a question about the vehicle registration fee, Sheila Walker of the Department of Revenue
said there is the annual $25 registration fee which is on a basic automobile. It increases the heavier the
vehicle becomes. Add to this a $2.25 to $3.00 service fee by the county, that brings it up to $28.00. The
VIPS/CAMA fee, SB 209 and 210, are on a totally different item. These apply to the title fee which you
only pay when you get a new vehicle.

Senator Salisbury asked if when they spoke of a transportation funding program, were they talking about
the registration fee. Ms. Walker said that was correct and it and the service fee were both annual. She
said HB 2142 would go to the county since it’s intent is to cover the cost for the county for the business
they do for the state.

Senator Morris said that if they increased the vehicle registration fee by $3.00 that would make the total
fee without the transportation bill $28.00. Then if they take 15% of the $25.00 and apply that, it would
bring it to $31.25 total.

Chairman Kerr said that this is probably the single area of greatest debate at the moment, as to what the
title fee should increase.

It was moved by Senator Morris and seconded by Senator Jordan to amend HB 2142 by increasing the
registration fee from $2.25 to $3.00 starting in calendar vear 2000. In SB 209 place a 3-year sunset on

VIPS/CAMA, a 5-vear sunset in SB 210 and amend them both into HB 2142. The motion carried on a
voice vote.

It was moved by Senator Morris and seconded by Senator Gilstrap that HB 2142 be adopted as amended.
The motion carried on a roll-call vote.

It was moved by Senator Gilstrap and seconded by Senator Salmans to approve the minutes for March 8,
10, 11 and 12. The motion carried on a voice vote.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 18.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been
submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections. Page 2
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BevProbasco-HB2142&SB209 T e 1

From: Larry Tucker <rntreasurer@mindspring.com>
To: Senator Dave Kerr <bevp@senate.state.ks.us>
Date: 3/16/99 4:52PM

Subject: HB 2142 & SB 209

Senator Dave Kerr
Room 120-S

State Capitol

Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Dave:

| have polled the legislative committee of the County Treasurer's Asso-
ciation and they would accept a proposal to increase the service fee to
fund the special auto fund for processing motor vehicle transactions from $
2.25t0 $ 3.00 plus allow the $ 1.00 title fee to fund VIPS/CAMA technology
to continue for another two-three years.

Thank you for your support. If you have any questions, please contact me.

Larry Tucker, President

Kansas County Treasurer's Association
Reno County Treasurer

316-694-2937

3-16-99 4:50 PM
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TO : Senate Transportation & Toursm Committee

£l ‘ng Pasr-Pres. W
il Nan Do

FROM : Kansas County Treasurers’ Association
DATE :March 11, 1999

RE :HB 2142

Thank you Mr. Chairman and members of the committes. My name is Larry Tucker.

I'am currently the Reno County Treasurer and the president of the Kansas County Treasurers’

Association. I come before you today to speak in favor of House Bill 2142, which will raise the

fees charged for the processing and handling of the 2.3 million vehicle registrations across Kansas.

This legislation has been drafted and submitted by our association as a result of a study which was

done last year which shows how much it is costing local county governments to provide, what

amounts to a state function, a fact which has created an additional burden on us at the local level
to fund and provide in an efficient an timelv manner.

Let me first tum your attention to the attached FACT sheet which summarizes the history
and concerns, we at the county level are having to address.

1. Our survey of 100 counties revealed that the present average loss across the state is $ 1.15 per
transaction. The total revenue received in 1997 for these counties to process vehicle trans-
actions was approximately S 11.5 million. It cost them over $ 14 million to actually handle
2.3 million registrations or an overall loss of $ 2.5 million. This computes out to an average

loss of § 1.15 per transaction.
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2. The vehicle fee to cover these costs is currently 75 cents for each tag sold. plus a service
fee of $§ 2.25 per transaction. The history of the fees are shown on the FACT shest en-
closed. The last fee increase was in 1990, almost ten years ago. At that the time the service
fee was raised from $ 1.00 to $ 2.25. The 75 cent processing fee has not been raised
since 1978.

3. During recent years, counties have been asked to handle another state function, the issuance
of driver’s licenses. Currently, 62 counties across Kansas are processing driver’s license
applications for the state and are receiving no fee for providing this service.

4. The state does allow counties to charge 50 cents for the mailing of registration decals and
tags. However, this fee has been the same for many years and as a result the counties have

again been asked to make up the deficit when mailing tags. Postage to mail a decal costs
about 33 cents, however that costs goes up to over $ 1.50, when tags are mailed to owners.

3. Many counties, including mv own are up against the state imposed tax lid to fund their budgets.
Whenever, there is not enough revenue to support the total costs to process vehicle trans-

actions, the county must subsidize the state of Kansas motor vehicle offices. For those who
can, this means increases in local taxes. When counties, such as mine are up against the tax
lid, they cannot fund the treasurer’s budget to make up these costs. Because county com-
missions set personnel policies for other county elected officials such as myself, last vear the
my commission refused to hire a tag clerk position, which had a direct impact on the timelines
of service for vehicle owners. Last November, the lines at the my courthouse went out the
front door, because I did not have the necessary staff to handle all the end of the month

customers. This was a reflection on me, because I am the offical that must provide the service.
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What we are talking about today, is the necessary funding needed to operate the motor
vehicle offices across the state of Kansas, This bill would increase the service fee $ 1.25, from
$2.25 10 $ 3.50 during the calendar years 2000 and 2001. This increase would make up for the
current average loss across Kansas. In addition, this bill would then increase the service fee another
50 cents in calendar year 2002 and 203 to S 4.00 and another 50 cent increase in calendar years
2004 and thereafter to $ 4.50. Instead of our association and counties having to come back to you
again in three or four vears for another increase, this legislation would allow for future increases to
cover the operating costs from inflation associated with the handling of vehicle transactions.

One of the things we county officials notice the most, is the appreciation of vehicle owners
having the ability to have someone at the local level to service them and be available to answer
the many questions related to the issuance of titles, tags and special plates and registrations. It
is especially appreciated by the handicapped and elderly patrons, who rely on someone they
know locally to take care of their special needs. The state touches the lives of every Kansan
when it can reach out through the courthouse and provide a necessary service. However, for
local governments to continue this, it has become necessary for the state to provide them
with the opportunity to property fund this service.

It has been almost ten years, since the state raised the fees to help local counties fund the
costs to process vehicle transactions across Kansas. We are not asking you to give county govemn-
ments a windfall. We are simply asking you to eliminate the current average loss to handle these
transactions and to allow counties the ability to continue with the kind of service that is important

to the vehicle owners of Kansas. Remember, this is a state function being provided by county

governments.
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I would be happy to answer any questions you might have. Thank you.

Larry Tucker, President

Kansas County Treasurer’s Associarion
206 West 1st Avenue

Hutchinson, Kansas 67501
316-694-2938
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FACTS SUPPORTING H. B. 2142 TO INCREASE

SERVICE FEE TO FUND COUNTY MOTOR
VEHICLE DEPARTMENTS OF THE STATE OF

KANSAS

Present average loss across the state per transaction

$1.15.

1978 - Legislation passed increasing the amount
retained by treasurers for operational expenses for the

Mator Vehicle Department from $.50 ¢o $.75 for each
tag sold. Has not been increased since then.

1982 - A service fee was passed by the legislature to
start at $.75 to help pay the costs of operating the
Motor Vehicle Department.

1985 — Legislation was passed increasing the service

fee from $.75 to $1.00.

1890 - Legislation was passed increasing the service

fee from $7.00 to $2.25. Has not been increased
since then.

62 counties are processing driver's license for the
State of Kansas and receiving no fee from the state for
providing this Service.

Postage to mail tags and renewals has been at 3.50
for years. Presently counties are required to make up
the deficit when mailing tags.

MOST COUNTIES ARE SUBSIDIZING THE STATE
OF KANSAS MOTOR VEHICLE OFFICES.
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TESTIMONY ON HB 2142
Senate Transportation Committee
By Judy A. Moler, Legislative Services Director
March 11, 1999

Senator Vidrickson and Members of the Committee, thank you for
allowing me to speak in support of HB 2142. The Kansas Association
of Counties voted at their annual meeting in November to include this
legislation in their 1999 legislative platform.

The counties of Kansas are willing to serve as partners in the task of
vehicle registration. However, this partnership needs to continue in a
way that allows counties to recover expenses for the task and that does
not require a subsidy from the local county budget.

The Kansas Association of Counties respectfully requests passage of
HB 2142 which would allow counties to pay for the expenses incurred
in carrying out this task at the local level.

The Kansas Association of Counties, an instrumentality of member counties under K.S.A. 19-2690,
provides legislative representation, educational and technical services as well as a wide range of
informational services to its member counties. Inquiries concerning this testimony should be
directed to the KAC by calling (785) 233-2271.
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Johnson County
Kansas

MARCH 10, 1989
SENATE TRANSPORTATION & TOURISM COMMITTEE

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB 2142

TESTIMONY OF DANA FENTON 4 600
INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS COORDINATOR FORJOHNSON COUNTY

Mister Chairman, members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide
written testimony. My name is Dana Fenton, Intergovemmental Relations Coordinator
for the Johnson County Board of Commissioners.

This testimony is written in support of HB 2142 which would gradually raise the vehicle
registration service fee charged by County Treasurers from the current level of $2.25 to
$4.50 in the year 2004. The Board of Commissioners supports enactment of this bill into
law.

In the current fiscal year, General County Tax Support is subsidizing the County’s motor
vehicle tag operation in the amount. of 5613459, "~ The level of General County Tax
Support has been steadily increasing the -fast .s&f eral years. The reason for this
increase has been the fact thaf tha yehicle fegistratin sarvice fee has been held at the
sama level, $2.25 since 1980..71i7 order to_reduce the. lével,of General County Tax
Support, the Board of Con{r’fxissiOners is requesting tha legislature to allow the service
fee to increase over the next ﬁ\fé years {0 $4.50. \ %

o g e o i

This action is requested fgi"rféefverai reasons, _The first is that.ih'elt:ounty has committed
to moving one of its two motor;vehicle officesfrom a cramped and obsolete location to a
modem facility. The highSr cost of the new locition whether it results from new debt
servica or higher rents will tgquire more General County Tak Sypport. This action alone
will more than doubie the Ie».‘r%[ of General County Tax Sgpgo'r’t{]
\‘a,.’vf".’“‘\.__“";. . e e .-'-;"'/‘\\ r'}

Enactment of this bill would als5' erfabié the County to ediredt its General County Tax
Support from support services that can be slipported: by liser fees to dired services that
generally require higher levels of tax shpport~ " Examples of these servicas include
services for the mentally ill and developmentafly disabled, full range of correctional
programs for juveniles and adults, and transportation services for the elderly, special

populations and the general public.

Still another reason to favorably consider this bill is that the Board of Commissioners has
committed to reducing its relianca upon the Ad Valorem Tax. In 1989, this tax provided
approximately 39% of all County revenues. Since 1989, the County has aggressively
sought to raise altemative revenue sources. Today, the Ad Valorem Tax provides about
27% of all revenues. Although the relative importance of the Ad Valorem Tax may be at
an optimat level, the County must still aggressively pursue alternative revenue sources
to maintain that balance.

Mister Chairman and members of the Committee, thank you for accepting this written
testimony. | would be glad lo appear at a future Committes meeting {0 answer any
questions raisad by Committee members. Members of the Committee should fee! free
to call on me at (816) 806-5372 if they have any questions or comments.
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